
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 06.03.18
3.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Margretta Cartwright.
3.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Sian Edwards, Steffan Chambers, Steffan Jones, Mike Tregenza, O. G. Thomas and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
3.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman sympathised with the family of the late Mr. John Kohring.

3.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on February 6th 2018 were found to be correct. 
3.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 2.10 (B) Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that he had been making some enquires regarding this matter and some had stated that they were willing to run the Youth Club on a voluntary basis and option 2 would be the best one. The Members agreed to do this and also place posters up asking for volunteers to come forward.

Item 2.12 the Clerk reported that she had purchased a sticker to fix on a brown bin in the cemetery but when she went there to put the sticker in place there was no brown bin there, so therefore now she has also ordered a brown bin as well.

3.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Steffan Jones declared an interest in the planning application for 45 Llwyn Ynn, Talybont and he signed a Declaration of Personal Interest form and was not present when the application was discussed.

Cllr. Steffan Chambers declared an interest in the financial support application for Dyffryn and Talybont Football Club and he signed a Declaration of Personal Interest form

3.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 5 Feb 2-5. Gwynedd Finance, Dolgellau.9 Feb. Public speaking training Penrhyn 10-2. Regen Dyffryn 7.30-9.30. 13th Caernarfon 9-5.  With Cabinet 10-11. head of adult care 11-12. Head of families, children 1-3.14th 9-2. Caernarfon.  Senior appointments committee. 15th Caernarfon 8.30-3. N Wales Growth Deal. Many meeting from the 16th onwards were postponed for one reason or another. They will be re-arranged in due course. Amongst them a health meeting in Colwyn Bay, Gwynedd school governors, full Gwynedd council 8th March. Care committee date to be fixed etc etc.

Gwynedd council finance department have worked hard to lessen the impact on residents, but to stand still, have recommended a 4.8% rate increase. This amounts to about £60 per annum extra council tax. Wage increases for staff on the lower rates of pay, minimum wage to living wage increases will have an effect. Band D will be around £1,559 if the 4.8% is accepted. If for any reason it is less, there will be additional cuts. Gwynedd Council needs to spend £231 million with £175 million coming from the Welsh Government, a very small increase, £2.749 million from cuts and saving and £67.735,600 from council tax. £1330 for Gwynedd £27 for community plus the police rates making up the total. As I have explained before, in 2019-20 there will be a need for more cuts, efficiency savings, loss of jobs and rate increases. So far Gwynedd have lost around 450 staff. I attended the Cabinet meeting  with other chairs and vice chairs to emphasis that the Cabinet tell the scrutiny committees BEFORE they reduce services and make cuts, rather than tell us afterwards. Chairs now have the right to call decisions in, before implementation if there is a risk to Gwynedd residents. I am sure that Steffan will give a report from the Regen Group Gwella meeting and OG from the village hall meeting. On the good news side Gwynedd and the five other North Wales councils have been included in the Northern Powerhouse project to try to attract over £1.3 billion to the area. A Gwynedd officer, 
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Iwan Trevor Jones is the officer representing North Wales Councils. The Snowdonia Enterprise Zone Board will be joined with Ynys Mon Enterprise Zone. I asked for assurance that Ynys Mon with Wylfa Newydd could undermine Snowdonia EZ, but was told that Iwan Trevor Jones would not allow this to happen. There will also be private sector involvement. * I have two extra reports if anyone wants to look at them. The storms have caused damage at several caravan and chalet parks. But most sites have their own staff and equipment and have been tackling the problems. Many properties have suffered damage caused by the easterly gale winds on Thursday and Friday. I have not heard of anyone being injured. The emergency services were not able to get through to a man in nearby Llanbedr and it is very sad but he died before rescue teams could get to him despite stringent efforts. My condolences go out to his family. Several trees came down along the A496 and one at Ffordd Panteinion and other local places. I must pay tribute to Cllr Nedw Griffiths and his staff for the work they carried out. Also the highways department for keeping the main roads open. Once the main routes had been tackled the workmen went around the local estates to put grit down. To my knowledge all local residents, especially those who live alone, who needed care, were attended by carers, despite the weather conditions. The power cuts on Friday also effected many, and here again the carers were at hand and ensured that they had hot food and hot drinks. The village hall cafe also provided hot water in flasks to many. I have been assured by Gwynedd's transportation unit that there will be improved bus service by Easter after Express Motors (Caernarfon) were refused a Licence by the Traffic Commissioner. This meant that other bus companies can now take on routes. I have been pressing for better 38 routes times (outside school times) and for the 39 route Porthmadog to Barmouth to be re-introduced. Gwynedd workmen have tackled the water problem by Y Bryn and created a new drain. The work was delayed because of cars parked on the road. I have had many complaints about the closure in September of Barclays Bank in Barmouth. Many feel that they are being pressured into opening on-line accounts and are afraid of being scammed. 01341242758. Mb 07340035378. e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
3.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Shed - 45 Llwyn Ynn, Talybont (NP5/58/299B)
Object to this application as the Members had concerns that it would not blend in with the rest of the houses on the estate.

Erection of front and side extensions to dwelling, installation of rooflight and dormer windows on front and rear elevations, removal of chimney and installation of flue - Gelli, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/568/606)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
3.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £39,188.90 since the start of the new financial year and this was £1,144.35 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers that a meeting of the above was held on the 9th of February and a discussion had taken place regarding re-establishing the football club and aslo the future of the youth club. The committee members had aslo stated a disappointment that the National Park were going to close the toilets in Bennar car park and it was asked if it would be possible to have the matter on the agenda for the next meeting of the Council. After a discussion it was agreed as the Council had been discussing this matter in the past and had come to a decision at that time that taking over these toilets would be too much of a cost, not to start discussing the matter again.
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C   Village Hall
Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas reported that a meeting of the above committee had taken place on the 8th February and that the members of the committee had been told that Mrs Denise Stone was giving up running the hall cafe and therefore they were now in the process of looking for someone new to run the cafe.

D  Develop Car Park
The Chairman stated that he had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis so as to get an update with regard to the above matter and that Mr. Lewis had stated that he was waiting for a reply from Mr. Gareth Thomas from the Highways Department regarding widening the gate. Also that Ms Iona Thomas from the Snowdonia National Park Authority had told him that the site is now been noted as an open space as it is going to be tarmaced and also the fact that a new play park has been developed.

E   Opening of Grass Cutting Tenders
The Clerk reported that she had received two tenders so as to carry out the above work. After a discussion it was agreed that Mr. Gary Coats from Evergreen would be awarded tender 1 (cemeteries) and Mr. Gary Martayn from West Coast Properties be awarded tenders 2 and 3 (public footpaths, play parks and around the benches on ffordd Ystumgwern, Bro Enddwyn, down  Ffordd y Llan and Ffordd yr Efail). Also the Clerk reported that she had received a price from Mr. Gareth John Williams to cut and clear the grass from around the toilests in Talybont and also to cut and clear the grass in Morlo Park and to cut and clear the grass in Penybont Garden. It was agreed to accept these quotes from Mr. Williams but to tell him to contact the Chairman before carrying out any additional work.
F    New Play Park

The Chairman reported that there was nothing more to report regarding the above site since the last meeting but Cllr. Steffan Jones agreed to make enquiries regarding getting new rubber matting  to put down where needed.

G   Football Field
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that an AGM had been held on the 3rd of this month and that a decision had been made to re-establish Dyffryn and Talybont Football Club officially and that the different Officials had been elected. He also stated that the grass on the field had been cut.

H   Defibulator in Talybont

The Chairman reported that Mr. Tomos Hughes from the Welsh Ambulance Service had been in contact regarding the above and the Clerk reported further that he had been in contact with her and that a price for a defibulator to be installed in Talybont as follows - defib £960, cabinet £402 including V.A.T and that replacement pads and batteries would be free and that an electrician would cost around £100-200, also 2 training sessions would be held free of charge. The Clerk reported further that she had discussed the above prices with the Chairman and that he had approved them and had stated for Mr. Tomos Hughes from the Welsh Ambulance to carry on to purchase and arrange for the defribulator in question to be installed.
I     Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that no meeting  of the above Board had been held since the last meeting of the Council.
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J    One Voice Wales Meeting - Dolgellau 20.2.18
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that he had attended the above meeting on behalf of the Council and that it was a very interesting meeting and that a presentation had been given by a representative of the North Wales Community Health Council into the insight of the organisations work and their role in raising standards of service within the Health Service. He also stated that the AGM will be held in Llanbedr in May.

3.10  CORRESPONDANCE
 A   Gwynedd  Council - Highways Department

Received a letter from the above together with a contract regarding going into partnership to keep the toilet in Talybont open all year for the sum of £4,000. It was agreed that the Chairman would sign this contract on behalf of the Council.
B   Planning Aid Wales

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail inviting 2 members to attend planning training workshop which is being held on the 8th of this month between 2.00 p.m and 5.15 in Plas Tan y Bwlch, Maentwrog. It was agreed that as the time was inconvienient that nobody would attend.
3.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £9,884.79 in the current account, £7,545.25 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    - £147.00 (wages) + £193.97 costs = £340.97 
Mr. M. J. Kerr                -  £390.00 - open grave re the late Mrs Jane Louisa Jones

Mr. M. J. Kerr                -  £400.00 - open grave re the late Ms Evelyn Lloyd Jones

Evergreen                      -  £170.00 -  cut back all trees and brambles from fence along play park

Monies received since last meeting
Glyn Rees & Son - £1,303.50 - burial of the late Ms Evelyn Lloyd Jones
Applications for financial contribution 

Meirionnydd YFC                                                          - £200

Cyfeillion Ellis Wynne                                                  -  None as they have got plenty in the bank

Gwyl Gerdd Dant Blaenau Ffestiniog a’r Fro 2018 -  £100
 Dyffryn Ardudwy Football Club                                -  £500

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £164.10 - translation services

3.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was stated that the public footpath that goes from Tyddyn Du towardes Smithy Garage needed resurfacing and Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that he would be willing to carry out this work. It was agreed to this and that the Community Council would pay for the materials.

It was made known that trees had fallen across the cutting footpath and it was agreed to ask Cllr. Edward Williams to clear them.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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